
 

SEPTEMBER THROUGH MID NOVEMBER  2015  

 

 
1st ANNUAL ACOLYTE BASEBALL OUTING – August 29, 2015 

 

FROM THE WARDENS: TRANSITION AT GOOD SHEPHERD 

In May I wrote about the steps that Good Shepherd would need to take to call a new 

rector.  LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǳǇ ǘƻ ŘŀǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ǘƻ ŘŀǘŜΦ   
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{ƛƴŎŜ LΩƳ ŀ άƭƛǎǘǎέ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΣ L ƻŦŦŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŎƘŜŎƪƭƛǎǘ to document what the Vestry 

has accomplished: 

V Informing ǘƘŜ .ƛǎƘƻǇ ƻŦ CŀǘƘŜǊ aŀǘǘΩǎ ŘŜǇŀǊǘǳǊŜ 

V Holding CŀǘƘŜǊ aŀǘǘΩǎ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƻǊȅ ƭǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ 

V Arranging supply clergy (currently through mid-October) 

V Meeting with Canon Tammearu regarding the Search process 

V Selecting a Search Chair and appointing a Search Committee 

V Hiring an Interim Pastor ς okay, not yet, but we are close; I will keep you posted 

Now that the Search Committee has been appointed, they will work hard to update our 

Parish Profile so we can advertise the open position on the 5ƛƻŎŜǎŀƴ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΦ LΩƭƭ ƭŜǘ Cŀȅ 

Wright, our Search Chair provide further detail about that process. 

Wǳǎǘ ǎƻ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿΣ LΩǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŀƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ŎƭŜǊƎȅ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 

ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅΩǾŜ ŀƭƭ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎŜŘ ŀ ŎƻƳƳƻƴ ƻǇƛƴƛƻƴΥ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ Ǉarish, both 

emotionally and financially, and that our search process should be relatively short. That 

ōŜƛƴƎ ǎŀƛŘΣ ǿŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ ƭŜǘ ƻǳǊ ƎǳŀǊŘ ŘƻǿƴΦ LǘΩǎ ǳǇ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǳǎ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘŜ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ ŜƴŜǊƎȅ 

flowing. Support your church by coming to Sunday mass, attending special events and 

keeping up your pledge.  Consider changing your regular pledge to an E-pledge to keep 

ƻǳǊ ƛƴŎƻƳŜ ǎǘǊŜŀƳ ǎǘŜŀŘȅΦ  YŜŜǇ ŘƻƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŘƻƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ 

know someone who would be a good fit for our parish, submit his or her name to the 

Search Committee. 

I want to express my gratitude to the following people for keeping things running 

smoothly this summer. Thank you to Chris Palmer for her work in the office, answering 

phone calls, forwarding emails and getting the Sunday bulletins out on time every week.  

¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ƪŜǇǘ ƻǳǊ άIƻǘ 5ƻƎ {Ŝŀǎƻƴέ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴ ŀƭƛǾŜ ōȅ ǎǳǇǇƭȅƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ 

preparing food for Coffee Hour, especially Diane Buschel, Bernie Sotter and Rick 

Vesperman.  Thanks as well to Eric Parsons who provided pulled pork and fixins for the 

CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ōŀǊōŜŎǳŜΦ hƴ ŀ ƴƻƴ-food oriented note, check out our new bathrooms! 

!ŦǘŜǊ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭƭȅ ƻǾŜǊƘŀǳƭƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ǊƻƻƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǇǊƛƴƎΣ tŀǘ & Vilma Mulholland 

and Lorne & Christine Robbins, applied their talentǎ ǘƻ ǊŜƴƻǾŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ aŜƴΩǎ ōŀǘƘǊƻƻƳΦ 

Next step, Parish Hall floor and Kitchen???   
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Finally, thanks to the Events Committee for working with Committee leaders, Vestry 

Members, and Parishioners to ensure the following Major Upcoming Events this fall.  

See pages 17-22 at the end of the newsletter for details on each event. 

 

Major Upcoming Events for September through November*  

September 14th: Holy Cross Evening Prayer and Chickenfest 
September 20th: Blessing of the Backpacks and Sunday School Registration 
September 20th: Arts Jam 
September 26th: Oktoberfest (Evening Prayer with dinner to follow) 
September 27th: Search Committee Commission  
October 4th: Support Connection Walk 
October 22nd: Awards Dinner 
October 24th: Diocesan Youth Rally 
October 25th: Halloween Party 
November 1st: All Saints Day  (Slow Cooked Luncheon to follow 10am Service) 
November 14th: Diocesan Convention 
November 26th: Thanksgiving Day Mass 
* If you need a ride or would like to help provide rides for these events please see a 

member of the Pastoral Care Committee.  Also see details in the Pastoral Care article. 

Submitted by Maria Kaprielian 

 

* * * *  

SEARCH COMMITTEE NEWS 

Direct us, O Lord, in all our doings with thy most gracious favor, and further us with thy 

continual help; that in all our works begun, continued, and ended in thee, we may glorify 

thy holy Name, and finally, by the mercy, obtain everlasting life; through Jesus Christ our 

Lord. Amen. (BCP, p. 832) 

At the August 18th meeting the Vestry approved Chris Palmer, Eric Parsons, Jeff 

Donaldson, Leslie Fulton, Sally Stevens and Vernon Alexander as the members of the 

committee to search for the next rector for the Church of the Good Shepherd. Everyone 
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who completed a search committee application was invited to join the committee and 

agreed to serve.  The committee members represent many ministries of our parish and 

have varied experience within our parish and the Episcopal Church. 

The search committee will begin our work with a retreat on Saturday, September 19th 

between ммΥлл ŀƳ ŀƴŘ рΥлл ǇƳΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŜŜǘ ŀǘ {ǘΦ aŀǊƪΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ aǘΦ YƛǎŎƻ ǘƻ ōŜƎƛƴ 

the journey to discern a candidate to call as our rector.  

On Sunday September 27th, Rev. Canon Deborah G. Tammearu, Canon for Transition 

Ministry, Episcopal Diocese of New York will commission the search committee at the 

10am service. The committee will also attend the 8am service to join in prayer with the 

members of our parish family who attend that service.  After the 10am service, the 

search committee will provide coffee hour and invites all members of the parish to a 

town hall meeting during coffee hour. During coffee hour on the 27th, the search 

committee will present an overview of the search process and timeline. Cannon 

Tammearu will also be present during coffee hour to answer questions. 

The search committee will be attending the scheduled meetings of each ministry group 

in September and October. This will be a time where each group can share their 

thoughts about the search process and their hopes about the characteristics of the new 

rector. While God will be the true leader of this search committee, as the chair, I 

welcome you as we join together on this journey.  

There is a newly created tab on the COGS website for the search committee. We will 

post the minutes from our meetings under this tab.  

The diagram on the following page, (Page 5), titled Church of the Good Shepherd High 

Level Proposed Work Flow, summarizes the phases and major steps of the work of the 

Search Committee. There are many factors which influence the tiƳŜƭƛƴŜΦ ²ƛǘƘ DƻŘΩǎ 

help, we will keep as closely to the timeline as possible. 

We look forward to seeing you at the parish town hall meeting on Sunday, September 

27th! Guided by prayer and the Holy Spirit, we will strive to be a prayerful discerning 

team. We ask that you keep us in your prayers as we begin this journey.   

Peace, 
Fay Wright, Chair 
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Church of the Good Shepherd High Level Proposed Work Flow 

* * * *  
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FROM THE TREASURER: YEAR TO DATE JULY 2015 

Our YTD July General Operating Income of $107,347 was better than budget by $988.  

Our YTD July Operating Expenses are better than budget by $18,681 resulting in our Net 

Operating Income being better than budget by $19,669.  This is primarily a result of 

being without a rector for the past two months.  

Since we are in flux, I decided to try and project what our full year would look like if we 

had an interim pastor starting in September and if our congregational giving continued 

at the level the individual families have given through July.  What my detail analysis 

showed is that we will not have a deficit to resolve at the end of 2015 as I presented to 

you in January at our annual meeting.  The "Good News" is in January the deficit was 

$11,120 but now if my projection assumptions are correct we should break even.  This 

"Good News" means we will have the $7,000 in our Sustainability Fund available for 

possible 2016 new rector search expenses or moving and living expenses. 

In doing this analysis it also required looking at congregational giving in analyzing the 

giving of 61 pledging families through July.  The results are as follows:  There are 28 

families behind in their giving worth $7,916, 22 families are up to date with their giving 

and 11 families are ahead of their giving by $10,879.  Of these 11 families, this overage 

is primarily caused by annual givers giving either monthly or quarterly.  For budget 

purposes annual pledge giving is not considered due until December and the full year 

amount is budgeted in the month of December.  A further note, as of July 1st, 4 families 

moved and that will impact our planned budget giving negatively by $6,267.  This impact 

was figured into my projection. 

The vestry and I thank all of you in supporting Good Shepherd.  As you can see, it is 

important that all of us stay current with our giving.  As 2 Corinthians 9:7 states: 

"Each one must do just as he has purposed in his heart, not grudgingly or under 

compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver." 
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As we go through this transition in 2015, if you would like any further detail information 
or have any other questions, please feel free to approach me at church, email me or call 
me at home anytime.  My home number is 914-962-7048, my email is 
LM_PHM@Earthlink.net. 
 
Sincerely,  
Paul H. Miller, Treasurer 
 

* * * * *  

NOTE FROM THE SHEPHERD’S VOICE INTERIM EDITOR 
 
I am very pleased to have the first ShepherdΩs Voice publication under my belt.  
Although I now have a new and fiery relationship with Microsoft Word and have called 
my computer every name in the book, I have survived.  I am very grateful to everyone 
who submitted articles.  The group was on time and very helpful if I had any questions 
or issues.  Thanks also to Chris for being the liaison between the COGS emails and 
website and for her publishing expertise.   
 
You may notice that this edition of the newsletter is light on clip art and photographs.  I 
decided that this being my first pass at editing the newsletter I would try to keep it 
simple and provide information with words.  However, for the next session I would like 
to encourage everyone to submit photos of parish events so I can include them in the 
November 15th edition. As always any parishioner or member of any group is invited to 
submit content to the newsletter.  Please approach or contact me with any suggestions 
or ideas for the future ς I am very open to input. 
 
The next issue of the ShepheǊŘΩǎ ±ƻƛŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ƻƴ November 15, 2015.  Future 
issues will be published on February 1, 2016, May 1, 2016, and September 1, 2016.   
 
Sincerely, 
Megan Whalen 

* * * * *  
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OUTREACH NEWS 

HELP WANTED! 
For the fourth consecutive year Good Shepherd will be taking a booth at the 'Celebrate 
Somers' event on Saturday, September 12. This takes place in Somers Towne Center and 
is a wonderful opportunity to publicize our church and to sell raffle tickets for the 
Awards Dinner raffle. We need people to staff the booth. If you can spare an hour or 
two between 10:00am and 4:00pm please contact me to volunteer. We also need 
people to set up the booth at 9:00am and to dismantle it at 4:00pm. Please let me know 
if you can offer to do these jobs. Thank you in advance to all who can help. 
 

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE SHELTERS 
The Outreach Committee will be partnering with the Good Shepherd community to 
collect donations for local domestic violence shelters. More information to follow... 
 

OUTREACH MEETING 
There will be an Outreach Committee meeting on Sunday, Sept. 13 after the 10:00 am 
service. We will review our Outreach this year-to-date and plan our efforts for the next 
few months. If you are interested in taking part in our Outreach mission please plan to 
attend. 
 

CCNW 
Our ongoing food collection and seasonal school supplies collection total 514.4 lbs as of 
August 31. Thank you to all who have contributed. Our goal for 2015 is to collect at least 
1,000 lbs of food and supplies, so please remember CCNW when you do your grocery 
shopping. The school supplies collection runs through the end of August. 
 

Our goal for 2015 was set according to our 2014 figures advised by CCNW. However, it 
has just been discovered that two accounts were being maintained for Good Shepherd 
and our donations for 2014 were just short of 2,500 lbs! Thank you all for your 
generosity, and let's see if we can increase our donations this year. 
 

Nancy and Wilfried Haensch formalized Good Shepherd's relationship with CCNW 
several years ago and Nancy has been our representative to the Center since that time. 
Recently Catalina Trinidad has stepped up to share this role and Nancy has now handed 
the reins over to Catalina. We offer Nancy and Wilfried our sincere thanks for their hard 
work and dedication and offer Catalina our support as she takes on this responsibility. 
  
Amanda Slattery 
Outreach Coordinator 

* * * *  
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SUNDAY SCHOOL: SUMMER ENDINGS, FALL BEGINNINGS 

 

Hope everyone had a great summer! The Sunday School Committee was busy working 

on the coming year's programming. We offered Craft Sundays through the summer and 

had good attendance. They will also be offered Sept 6 and 13.  Thanks to Charlotte 

Jones, Megan Whalen, Suzanne Bracken, Fran DiBernardo, Theresa Larson, Maritza 

Rosso, and Glenn Hintze for teaching! 

We held our second annual Vacation Bible Camp for three days in late August. We 

doubled our attendance from last summer and had an amazing group of 20 children; 

some as participants and others as counselors! The first day was themed for Water.  We 

made ice pops, sang songs about water, talked about Jesus Calming the Storms and 

Baptism, built boats and played outside with water.  The second day was themed for the 

Harvest.  We took a trip to Stuart's Farm, made caramel apples and apple muffins, 

talked about bŜƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ǾƛƴŜΣ ƳŀŘŜ ŀ ƘǳƳŀƴ ǾƛƴŜΣ ŀƴŘ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ŀ ƘŀǊǾŜǎǘ ǇǳȊȊƭŜΦ  

The last day was themed for Meals.  We took a trip to Hilltop Hanover Farm, baked 

cookies, made placemats for the feast, and learned about Jesus eating meals with his 

friends.  Camp closed with a celebration feast for all participating families.  We are 
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immensely grateful for all who helped make this event a success.  Mother Alon from St. 

LukeΩs in Katonah generously donated her time to provide the bible lessons and 

discussions.  AliŎŜ !ǾƻǳǊƛǎ ǎŀǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƭƻƻǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƪƛŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŀƴƎ ǎƻƴƎǎΦ  .ƻǘƘ {ǘǳŀǊǘΩǎ 

Farm and Hilltop Hanover Farm donated wonderful tours.  Finally, Glenn Hintze, Megan 

Whalen, and Suzanne Bracken put in the grunt work making this camp a success.  

Our new school year will kick off September 20 with the annual "Blessing of the 

Backpacks" during the 10am service. All children should bring their backpacks that day 

to receive a special blessing and a back to school surprise. Registration will take place 

that day after church.   Please look for Megan Whalen at a table in the breezeway! 

Class sessions will begin on September 27.  Once again we will have three grade levels of 

classes:  PreK to Grade 2 (taught this session by Fran DiBernardo), Grades 3-5 (taught by 

Maritza Rosso, Megan Whalen, and Charlotte Jones), and Grades 6-8 (taught by Vernon 

and Yolanda Alexander). We will continue using a lectionary-based curriculum that has 

worked well for several years now. This means the children will be learning the same 

lessons weekly, at their appropriate levels, that are being discussed in the church 

service. This has made for great discussions later at home!  

Cƛƴŀƭƭȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ǘƘŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊŜŘ IŀƭƭƻǿŜŜƴ tŀǊǘȅ ƻƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊ нрth.  There 

will be piñatas, donuts on a string, bobbing for apples and spooky Halloween fun.  

Please have kids wear their costumes. 

We've had several folks sign up to teach this yearτwe are grateful for that. We need 

more teachers through the year, especially beginning in November 2015. Please 

prayerfully consider doing so. We need teaching assistants as well, which is a great way 

to "dip your toe" in the Sunday School waters. It's a great place to be!  

τMegan Whalen & Glenn Hintze  

* * * * *  
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YOUTH GROUP:  LOOKING FORWARD TO FALL 
As the Youth Group begins meeting in the fall, we welcome any and all church youth in 

grades 7 through 12.  

On Sunday 9/13 after church we will go for a hike in the Angle Fly Reserve in Somers. 

Bring your brown-bag lunch to eat at the park. We will return to church for parental 

pick-up at 1pm.  Our meetings and field trips will be planned at this lunch, so please 

bring your school calendar! 

We do have two events scheduled ς 

1. Youth Group will help with set up and sharing artistic gifts at the Arts Jam on 

Sunday, September 20th. 

2. We will travel to the Cathedral on Saturday, October 24th for a Youth 

Gathering from 3-7pm. 

We will continue to meet Sundays at the table in the Breezeway for conversations about 

life and God ς grab a snack and join us as you may.  If you have any questions, contact 

Fay by email (fw1@nyu.edu) or cell (914) 672-4231 or Vernon (Ber2k2@yahoo.com).  

* * * * *  
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Team Good Shepherd Rocks Somers Relay for Life! 

 

As part of our service in the community, the Youth Group and their families walked at 

ǘƘŜ {ƻƳŜǊǎΩ wŜƭŀȅ ŦƻǊ [ƛŦŜ ǘƻ ƘƻƴƻǊ ŎŀƴŎŜǊ ǎǳǊǾƛǾƻǊǎΣ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ƭƻǾŜŘ ƻƴŜǎ ƭƻǎǘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ 

raise awareness about what we can do to stay well from cancer and raise money to help 

fuel the world's largest walk to end cancer.  

Our team had a great time walking and supporting this important cause. Through our 

jewelry sales we raised $451.00. Many people stopped by our space asking for our 

pulled pork sandwichesτso next year we sell BBQ!  We hope you join us next year! 
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CONFIRMATION CLASS GOOD SHEPHERD, 2015-2016 
Our Confirmation Class is forming for 2015-2016.  If you are interested in joining our 

class (or you want to register your child (8th to 12th grade only) please contact Fay. 

Fay Wright will be the lead teacher for the class with an invited co-teacher for different 

topics. The co-teacher will be either a lay leader from our parish or the interim based on 

the topics we will be discussing. We will meet ten times (nine classes and one visit to the 

Community Center of Northern Westchester). Classes will take place on the last 

Saturday or last Sunday of each month. Saturday classes will meet at 4PM and include 

preparing dinner, worshipping together and discussion over the dinner we prepared 

until 7PM. Sunday classes will be about an hour long and meet after the 10AM Eucharist 

concludes.  

The schedule of classes:  
¶ Session 1 – Saturday, October 3, 4PM – USING YOUR GIFTS  

¶ Dinner (beef tenderloin, roasted potatoes, and greens) will be included.  
¶ Session 2 – November 8, 11AM – PRACTICING OUTREACH  
¶ Session 2b – Saturday, December 5, 11AM – TOUR OF THE CCNW   

¶ Lunch will be included.  
¶ Session 3 – Saturday, January 9th, 4PM – BASICS OF THE BIBLE  

¶ Dinner (homemade pizza) will be included. 
¶ Session 4 – Sunday, February 21, 11AM, WHO ARE THE EPISCOPALIANS?  
¶ Session 5 – Saturday, March 19-Sunday, March 20th 10AM service: Sleep over at 

Church, dinner through Palm Sunday Service with the Youth Group – Prayer and 
Christian Life – WHY AM I A CHRISTIAN? 
¶ Dinner (roast chicken, mashed potatoes, and greens) will be included.  

¶ Session 6 – Sunday, April 3, 11AM – CHRISTIAN ETHICS FOR HIGH SCHOOL 
STUDENTS  

¶ Session 7 – Sunday, May 8, 11AM – PAIN & DEATH  
¶ Session 8 – Saturday, June 11, 4PM– CHRISTIANS IN THE REAL WORLD  

Attendance is required as much as possible for each class. If you want to help defray the 
cost of food for this class, please write a check to Good Shepherd, with the memo 
ά¸ƻǳǘƘ DǊƻǳǇέ ƻǊ ά/ƻƴŦƛǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ /ƭŀǎǎΦέ If you are interested in registering your children 
for this class, please contact Fay ASAP!  

* * * *  
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THE SENIOR GROUP:  WHO WE ARE 
As seniors, we concentrate on events and activities that have special significance for our 

generation, those 65 years of age or older. This summer we traveled to Yonkers to learn 

from a diverse religious panel about envy as it appears in the Old Testament. This event 

was part of a larger theme: The ethical nature of spirituality as it appears in art, dance, 

performance, film, and artifacts.  

A LUNCHEON AND MOVIE 
In July we enjoyed a wonderful luncheon at the Executive Diner in Hawthorne and later 

attended a film retrospective of classic cinema at the Hawthorne Multiplex theater and 

viewed Alfred Hitchcock's 1935 thriller The 39 Steps.  

**Sadly we have to add a tragic note. Tom Traynor and his wife Laura attended this 

wonderful outing and then Tom died suddenly the next day. Our prayers go out to him 

and his family. Laura said Tom truly enjoyed the fellowship that our church offered. 

FUTURE PLANS 
Some future topics we plan to discuss are the "The Retirement Industry" and how to be 

an intelligent consumer; Medicare and the twists and bureaucratic turns this 

groundbreaking legislation has made because of partisan self-interest. Since there is 

admittedly much confusion in insurance coverage, we will invite a representative from 

the Westchester Department of Aging to clarify myth from reality and the question of 

eligibility as it applies to individual circumstances. We will again review Social Security 

benefits with professionals in the field.  

WE HAVE FUN, TOO 
We also engage in social activities as well, such as visiting the World Trade Center, 

taking a boat cruise around Manhattan, and attending the Westchester Dinner Theater, 

as a few examples. 

We meet the first Sunday every month after Sunday services, usually about 11:15 am. 

For any further information contact Bill or Gwen Greene. 

* * * * *  
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PASTORAL CARE FAQs 

What is pastoral care? 
For our purposes, pastoral care can be defined simply as how we take care of each 
other. Good Shepherd is an amazing and caring community. We are excellent at jumping 
in to support others in times of need ς though we are still working on letting people 
takŜ ŎŀǊŜ ƻŦ ǳǎ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘΗ tŀǎǘƻǊŀƭ ŎŀǊŜ ǘŀƪŜǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ŦƻǊƳǎΦ Lǘ ŎƻǳƭŘ ƳŜŀƴ 
making meals for someone after surgery, offering a ride to church, visiting someone 
who is hospitalized, homebound or lonesome, or simply listening when a fellow 
parishioner has something to share. Another crucial part of pastoral care is prayer. Even 
when we may feel helpless when someone is suffering, we can always pray for him or 
her by name. We do this together each Sunday, and the Prayer Group prays for 
everyone throughout the week, but let us not forget that anyone can do this at any 
time.  
 
What do I do if I need to speak with a priest during the transition? 
Good Shepherd is blessed to a part of the vibrant and caring Saw Mill Clericus, made up 
of the clergy of all of the area churches. Several wonderful priests and deacons in the 
area are on call for our congregation and stand ready to assist in any way that we need. 
If you are in need of pastoral care from clergy, please contact the office and we will get 
you connected right away. 
 
Is it true we have a Prayer Group? 
Yes! The prayer group began in Lent of 2014 with 2 people, and has blossomed to a 
group of 13. Members of the prayer group have each pledged to lift the prayer list on 
behalf of the parish on a specific day of tƘŜ ǿŜŜƪΣ ŜƴǎǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ 
prayers are being offered every day of the week, even when no one is physically in the 
church. The group is in contact regularly, predominantly via email, and meets monthly 
for evening prayer and fellowship. 
 
How do I put someone on the prayer list? 
LǘΩǎ ŜŀǎȅΗ Dƻ ǘƻ ƎƻƻŘǎƘŜǇƘŜǊŘƴȅΦƻǊƎΣ ŎƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ άtǊŀȅŜǊ wŜǉǳŜǎǘέ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀƎŜΣ 
and fill out the online form. You will receive a confirmation email that your request has 
been received, and it will be added to the prayer list. 
 
Alternatively, you can fill out a paper Prayer Request form, which can be found on the 
table at the back of the church. Simply fill out the form in its entirety and place it in the 
ǿƻƻŘŜƴ ōƻȄ ƳŀǊƪŜŘ άtǊŀȅŜǊǎΦέ 
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How long will my request stay on the active list? 
When you submit your request, please specify how long you would like that person to 
ǊŜƳŀƛƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŀŎǘƛǾŜ ƭƛǎǘΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ŎƘƻƻǎŜ άLƴŘŜŦƛƴƛǘŜƭȅέΣ ȅƻǳ Ƴǳǎǘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ 
information.  If no end date is specified, the default is one month. 
 
Who sees my prayer requests? 
All prayer requests are kept completely confidential. In the absence of a rector, the only 
person that sees your request is the coordinator of the pastoral care team (currently 
Chris Palmer). Unless you specify otherwise, the details of your request are not shared 
with anyone, including the Prayer Group. Only the name of the person to be added is 
shared. 
 
Who can join the Prayer Group? 
Everyone is welcome to join the Prayer Group! This wonderful ministry provides the 
opportunity for you to lift the prayer list on behalf of your parish family, on your own 
schedule and in your own way. And anyone can do it! 

¶ This can be done at any time during the day that is convenient for you, from your 
home, work, at Good Shepherd, or from anywhere you like.  

¶ Depending on the format you choose to use, it typically takes 5-20 minutes.  

¶ You pick the day that works for you, and we will add you to the schedule.  

¶ Then, each week on your chosen day, we will know that you are praying for us all, on 
behalf of the parish.  

 
Please consider joining our group so that our prayer network continues to grow and 
flourish. The only thing you need is a willingness to give it a try, and you just might be 
surprised where it takes you!  
 
 
 

SPECIAL NEED: 
Several parishioners are in need of rides to church on Sundays and especially for 
evening events. If you are able to offer rides, even once in a while, we could 
really use your help. Please contact Chris Palmer to find out more. Thank you! 

 

* * * * *   
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CHICKENFEST IS COMING! 
 

Join us on September 14 at 6:30pm for Evening Prayer, followed by our Fifth Annual 
Chickenfest! This feast day offers you the perfect opportunity to show off your chicken-
making skills. The food is all potluck, and all contributions are welcome, not just wingsτ
though wings are awesome!  
 
There is a signup sheet posted in the breezeway. We hope to see you there!  

 

* * * *  

 

BLESSING OF THE BACKPACKS AND  
SUNDAY SCHOOL REGISTRATION 

 

September 20th marks the beginning of the Sunday School Year for 2015-2016.  We have 
two very important Sunday School Events that day: 

1. We will kick off with the annual "Blessing of the Backpacks" during the 10am 
service. All children should bring their backpacks that day to receive a special 
blessing and a back to school surprise package.  

2. Registration for the Sunday School Year will take place that day as well, after 
church.  Please look for Megan Whalen at a table in the breezeway!  The newly-
established Sunday School Committee looks forward to speaking with all of the 
families who plan to have children in Sunday School this year.  We want to be 
sure we have up to date contact information for your family and the accurate 
grade levels for your children. 

 
We are very excited to start a new year full of fun, outreach, friendship, and Christian 
Education!  

 

* * * *  
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ARTS JAM 2015! – SEPTEMBER 20TH  

Hi All: 

I hope you are enjoying the fine weather.  The Arts Jam is upon us already! 

The date is Sunday, September 20th after church 12PM-4PM. 

We'll have poetry, fine art on display, music, readings and other performance!  If you 
wish to be involved as a participant, please see Cecilia (music), Maria (art display) or me 
(anything else and all of the above). Please also see Maria or me if you have arts and 
crafts you wish to put on a table for display and/or sale. 

This year, we will be providing burgers, dogs, juice, water, etc. and encourage attendees 
to bring their own sides and any other beverages. 

If you will be attending, please SIGN UP on the sign-up sheet, which is posted in the 
Breezeway indicating name, how many in your group, and side(s) you will bring. This is 
really helpful for a headcount. Please try to vary the sides somewhat.  Many thanks and 
we look forward to seeing you there for creative family fun! 

Peace, 
Scott 

* * * *  
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LET THEM EAT PORK!! 

Join us on September 26th at 5:00pm for Evening Prayer, followed by Oktoberfest! 

Details for this evening of fun and fellowship will follow via email blasts and the 

Bulletin, but rest assured THERE WILL BE PORK!!  As we feast on this occasion it is 

suggested that each person attending bring a bag of food for those less fortunate 

and boost our food collection for the Community Center of Northern Westchester.  

There will be a signup sheet posted in the breezeway. We hope to see you there! 

In the meantime, we are selling new travel mugs to support the fellowship fund and 

our annual Oktoberfest.  The cups are $10 each or two for $18!  Eric Parsons will be 

selling the cups after the 8am and 10am services.  "Eat, Drink and Be Holy!" 

* * * *  

 

  
We are participating in the 2015 Support-A-Walk for Breast and Ovarian Cancer and will 

be fundraising for Support Connection.  Please help us support this cause and make a 

donation to this wonderful organization.  They offer free and confidential services to 

women and their families.   

Also, we would love for you to walk with our team on Sunday, October 4th at FDR State 

Park. If you would like to make a donation and/or walk with us, please see Diane or 

Arleen. 

Thank you! 
Diane and Arleen 

* * * * *  
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CHURCH OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD 
ANNUAL FALL DINNER, RAFFLE, AND SILENT AUCTION 

The Church of the Good Shepherd will hold our 5th Annual Award Dinner on Thursday, 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ ннΣ нлмр ŀǘ ¢ǊŀǾŜƭŜǊΩǎ wŜǎǘ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ aƛƭƭǿƻƻŘ ƻƴ wƻǳǘŜ мллΦ 

This year we will be recognizing the following for their contributions to the church and 

the community: 

Church of the Good Shepherd Stewardship Award ς  

Eric Parsons 

Church of the Good Shepherd Special Recognition Award ς  

Pat Mulholland 

Church of the Good Shepherd Congregation Appreciation Award ς 

Lorne & Christine Robbins  

Raffle tickets have been mailed and it would be appreciated if you would purchase or 

sell the raffles to friends and neighbors.  Please return your raffle stubs with cash or 

ŎƘŜŎƪ ƳŀŘŜ ǇŀȅŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ά/ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ DƻƻŘ {ƘŜǇƘŜǊŘέ όǿƛǘƘ ά!ǿŀǊŘǎ ŘƛƴƴŜǊέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

memo) to the raffle basket at the back of the church or by hand or mail to Lorne & 

Christine Robbins, 16 Logging Road, Katonah, NY 10536.   

The fall dinner invitations will be mailed soon and we hope that you will attend the 

dinner and congratulate our honorees. 

Also, volunteers are needed to gather goods and services donations from businesses 

and parishioners for the silent auction. 

For further information please contact Lorne or Christine Robbins at 245-5120. 

Thank you in advance for your support.  With your help we hope to make the fall dinner 

one of our biggest annual fundraisers. 

* * * * *  
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HALLOWEEN PARTY 

Mark your calendar for Sunday October 25th!  It will be a morning of spooky fun. Sunday 
School is again sponsoring a fun-filled Halloween Party after the 10am Service on 
October 25th.  There will be piñatas, donuts on a string, bobbing for apples, spooky 
music and a Halloween great time.   
 
Children and adults alike are encouraged to wear their costumes.  Also consider bringing 
your favorite Halloween treat to share at the party.  Hope to see you there! 
  

* * * * *  

SAVE THE DATE!  
CHRISTMAS BAZAAR – SATURDAY, DECEMBER 12, 2015 

 

The Christmas Bazaar will be held on Saturday, December 12 from 10:00 AM until 4:00 

PM.  The Bazaar is always great fun for everyone.   

 As always, we are planning on selling hand-made Christmas decorations, gift items, 

baked goods and candy.   

 Baked good of all kinds (cookies, brownies, cupcakes, cakes, pies, breads, candies) 

are greatly appreciated for our bake table, which is always a big hit. 

 Donations of new or gently used Christmas-themed items are appreciated for the 

Boutique table. These can be gift items, Christmas decorations, knick-knacks, 

jewelry, etc.  

 Volunteers will be needed to help with the crafts, to set up on Friday, Dec. 11th and 

to man the tables the day of the bazaar.   

 Calling all Elves: Watch for craft and candy making workshops ς to be announced.  

No special skills needed ς everyone is welcome to participate. 

 If you have any recommendations or great gift/craft ideas, please share them with 

us.  Perhaps you can run a workshop of your favorite craft as well. 

Thank you - Your help and support again this year is truly appreciated. 

Arleen Flury 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

 
 

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 

LUKE PALMER 
JENNIFER GARDINEER 
ZACHARY PALMER 
ROBERT VELZY 
DANIEL GALLOWAY 
LAURA CAMPO 
SCOTT JONES 
CAROLYN RINGER LEPRE 
SCOTT PALMER 
AMANDA SLATTERY 
JOYCE LEVY 
JOHANNES HAENSCH 
JEAN BARBER 
GEORGE HARBORT 
ASHLEY FETZER 
 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

MARY LOU KIDDER  
PHILLIP PINKNEY 
JENNIFER CIALLELA 
ANNE SIEMERLING 
SARA MURPHY 
ERIC PARSONS 
SARA GANNON 
TERESA LARSON 
ROBERT WRIGHT 
VERNON ALEXANDER 
MELISSA CORCIONE 
JAN CORNING 
CATHRYN HOHWALD 
MICHAEL GALLOWAY 
ELIZABETH GALLOWAY 
OLIVIA NYGARD 
LILY MARTIN 
ROBERT RUBINO 
SYBIL BARNETT 
DOUGLAS BUSCHEL 
VICKIE KENNY 
DYLAN HOHWALD 
DANIEL BUSCHEL 
DIANE BUSCHEL 
TAYLOR SIMPSON 
EMILY WHALEN 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 

ANNA SCIARABBA 
DIANA BUBECK 
VERONICA DELAHOZ 
JIM CORNING 
PAIGE CIALLELA 
LUIS DELAHOZ 
WILLIAM ROSSO 
ISABEL HOHWALD 
LAUREN BATTEN 
ARLEEN FLURY 
SARAH CONNORS 
MOLLY GARDINEER 
JOHN LEVY 
STEPHEN SLATTERY 
DANIELA MURPHY 
ELLA MCGOVERN 
KEITH BARLOW 
ALEX MATTOS 
MICHAEL SCIARABBA 
JANICE VESPERMAN 
KATHLEEN PARSONS 
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SERVER, READER & ACOLYTE SCHEDULE 

September 2015* 

 

SEPTEMBER 6:       
  
CHALICE: DIANE BUSCHEL  
 
ACOLYTES: CHRISTIAN TRINIDAD  
  WILLIAM ROSSO        
               JULIA WHALEN 
 
READERS: CHRIS PALMER    
                   ZACK PALMER       
 
PRAYERS: ARLEEN FLURY  
     
USHERS:  BERNIE SOTTER  
 ARLEEN FLURY 
 
VESTRY PERSON: RICK VESPERMAN 

     

SEPTEMBER 20: 
 
CHALICE:             JIM CORNING        
 
ACOLYTES:          SYNDEY ROSSO  
                             DELILAH ROSSO      
                             MELODY RUBINO       
 
READERS:            WILFRIED HAENSCH  
                              FAY WRIGHT           
                                                         
PRAYERS:             JAN CORNING  
 
USHERS:              GLENN HINTZE   
                              BOB VELZY   
 
VESTRY PERSON: FAY WRIGHT 

  

SEPTEMBER 13: 
 
CHALICE:  GWEN GREENE  
 
ACOLYTES: CLAIRE HINTZE  
                     ASHLEY ALEXANDER  
                    JOSEPH MORALES  
 
READERS: ERIC PARSONS       
                   GWEN GREENE      
                        
PRAYERS: BOB BUBECK  
 
USHERS: SALLY STEVENS  
                  ERIC PARSONS          
  
VESTRY PERSON: VERNON ALEXANDER  
 

SEPTEMBER 27: 
 
CHALICE:              PHIL LEVY     
 
ACOLYTES:            LYNETTE MORALES  
                               JULIA WHALEN 
  WILLIAM ROSSO  
 
READERS:            JANICE VESPERMAN  
 CHRIS PALMER 
                                
PRAYERS:             RICK VESPERMAN 
  
USHERS:               RICK VESPERMAN 
 BERNIE SOTTER 
 
VESTRY PERSON: MEGAN WHALEN 
 

*The schedules for October & November will be sent via email from Rick Vesperman. Thank you.
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FROM THE WRITERS GROUP:  A DEMONS DANCE 

 
They flutter in our midst disguised as 
fathers, sons, brothers & sometimes mothers & sisters, 
their wings ready for flight 
assured their merciless mission 
will end in glory while celebrating lucifer's love, 
kissing his emissary 
Smith and Wesson 
With its metallic dance 
embracing each pull of the trigger 
and jerk of the barrel 
like flower petals 
they drop 
one by one at his feet, 
lives evaporating 
 
By Bill Greene 
 
 

FROM THE WRITERS GROUP:  FRIDAY 
 
Just because you didn't 
Blow out the candles doesn't 
mean you didn't count them 
Or ignore our secret tunnels, 
Guiding us to moonlight adventures 
Birthdays won't dismiss, 
Where the path to discovery was a song, 
as you danced the sweetest 
goodbye 
************************  
by Bill Greene 
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FROM THE WRITERS GROUP:  NUMEROLOGY 

 

I don't count on my fingers 
But I remember how numbers elude time and intentions 
Such as my first memory discovering two negatives are not positive, 
And right and wrong may not be the same 
Equation 
Or multitudes and crowds have anything in common 
Nor envy and jealousy to be equated, 
and the amount of drinks we shared 
are less worthy than the layer of lies 
in our heads, 
while our body heat-friction delivers smooth cadences to our sensuous 
intentions 
But we were out of date, antiques in a age of digital awareness 
Insensitive to tears and broken hearts 
 
By Bill Greene 
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FROM THE WRITERS GROUP:  ROOM #9 IT WAS 
 

She opened the door sideways so I could step in. I was beyond turning back 
and beyond going forward 
my eyes shifted like they do when something's wrong 
 
She said I wasn't expected 
I wasn't welcome either 
So it had come to this 
Gimme me my lap top I said 
She pointed to the bed that's all You deserve she said 
I picked it up 
She flung her tongue at me 
the memories are all there in black 
and white 
Not all I said 
Not all 
 
By Bill Greene 
 
 

FROM THE WRITERS GROUP:  LITTLE EDENS 

by John Kaprielian 
 
Thoughts are merely the big bang 
wrought small - 
 
coalescing from the void 
chance children of 
charged and charmed particles 
forcing their way into our consciousness 
creating their own reality. 
 
Sometimes I look up at the stars and 
imagine they too are thoughts 
incandescently thrumming 
bursting forth through the sky-dome 
the cranium of heaven 
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Our personal creation 
stuff from nothingness 
for us to craft, and name, and set free. 
to look upon 
and ponder 
and say 
 
it is good... 

 

FROM THE WRITERS GROUP:  SILENCE 

By John Kaprielian 

 

¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƴƻ ǎƛƭŜƴŎŜ ŀƴȅ ƳƻǊŜ 

we killed it, 

slaughtered it 

with pops and whirs and pings 

tweets and posts and things 

to take our minds off 

our minds 

 

We quiver 

hyperstimulated 

over-medicated 

under-meditated 

our brains frantic 

frantic frantic 

for 

a 

moment 

of 

peace 

to 

drift 
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away 

and 

con 

tem 

plate. 

 

creativity 

lurks in the 

interstices 

poking its 

timid nose out 

when all seems quiet 

slipping serpentine schemes 

to a quiescent psyche. 

Easily startled 

it retreats to its crevice 

and hides 

until the next 

quiet dawns. 

 

We need silence 

to beget symphonies 

and spawn sonnets; 

to sail the stars 

and save the seas. 

 

To be better than we are. 

To hear ourselves think. 

 

turn 

everything 

off. 
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FROM THE WRITERS GROUP:  POEM 
By John Kaprielian 
 
I sit 
amongst the lint 
folded 
waiting 
warm 
intimate. 
 
My words are 
faded 
old cobalt 
ink slants in 
luxurious script 
almost illegible 
in the creases 
soft and worn 
from folding 
and unfolding. 
 
So many years 
tucked between pages 
in wallets 
lockets 
pockets 
taken out 
in the quiet 
unfolded 
 
I breathe 
in trembling hands; 
letters dance 
before moist eyes 
and lips mouth 
silent words 
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FROM THE WRITERS GROUP:  WHEN IT’S GONE  
 
The spare shoe-rack in the corner 
Those nails in the empty wall 
The bareness of the mantle-piece 
And your coat still in the hall 
The space in that old dresser 
Some perfume you left behind 
The extra suitcase you didn't want 
Those albums I couldn't find 
 
We spent so much time apart 
With no way to make it back 
Shifting shapes eclipse the sun 
It seems we only want it 
Only want it when it's gone 
 
Your dark and vacant studio 
The easel without a brush 
The reams of paper strewn on the floor 
Dropped in a tearful rush 
A birthday card still on the shelf 
Some roses fading fast 
The dog still pining at the door 
For a time that didn't last 
 
We spent so much time apart 
With no way to make it back 
Shifting shapes eclipse the sun 
It seems we only want it 
Only want it when it's gone 
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I miss your smell, miss your touch 
The way things used to be 
The laughs, the jokes, the giggling 
Now consigned to memory 
Spending days just wandering 
Sleepless in the dark 
Waking up to emptiness 
And trying to find my spark 
 
We spent so much time apart 
With no way to make it back 
Shifting shapes eclipse the sun 
It seems we only want it 
Only want it when it's gone 
 
By Scott Jones 
 
 

FROM THE WRITERS GROUP:  PRIMAL DAYS OF YOUTH 
 
The green fields lay wide open 
As far as the eye could see 
The dogs were racing 
As if to save their lives 
And a peace came over me 
Must have been a billion daisies 
The churchyard beyond the gate 
The sun was shining 
And the moment ripe 
To wipe away that chalky slate 
 
 
The Primal Days of Youth 
The building blocks of life 
Where we learn the timeless truths 
Which will save us in the night 
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It was time to get those grades 

My chance to build a case 

My teacher said 

ά{ƻΣ ǿƘȅ ƴƻǘ ȅƻǳΚϦ 

The confidence in her face 

Heaven sent, she knew the game 

No green lights for go 

She must have known 

The power she had 

Just get on with the show 

 

 

The Primal Days of Youth 

The building blocks of life 

Where we learn the timeless truths 

Which will save us in the night 

 

 

Saturday jobs and daily chores 

The tapestry for the age 

The grounding rules 

Unspoken lessons 

For the battles we would wage 

The river ran as it always will 

So dependable to the last 

Grab the kit and leǘΩǎ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ 

The fish are running fast 

.ǳǘ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƻƴŜǎ ƭŀȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ōŀƛǘ 

Always teasing me that way 

They must have known 

It was dawn in Spring 

And the promise of the day 
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The Primal Days of Youth 

The building blocks of life 

Where we learn the timeless truths 

Which will save us in the night 

 

By Scott Jones 

 

* * * *  

 

 

 

PRAYER LIST (AS OF SEPTEMBER 1, 2015) 

 

We pray for the churches and clergy of the Diocese of New York and our own Saw Mill 

Clericus, for Good Shepherd during this time of transition and the work of our Search 

Committee, for our parish wardens, officers, and vestry members, the children of the 

/ŀǊǇŜƴǘŜǊΩǎ YƛŘǎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ ǘƘŜ 9ǇƛǎŎƻǇŀƭ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ WŜǊǳǎŀƭŜƳΣ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƳŜƴ ŀƴŘ ƻǊǇƘŀƴǎ 

of the Kwithu (KWEE-too) Feeding Center in Malawi, the Community Center of Northern 

Westchester, and Somers Boy Scout Troop 376. We pray for our service men and 

women on active duty especially Noah, Brendan, and Nicholas, and for Christian and 

Paul in their seminary studies. And we pray for Scott, Eleanor, Brian, Susan, Shaun, 

Emily, Chris Janet, Margaret, Arleen, Roy, Julie, Randy, Al, Andrew, Brooke, Suzy, Rick, 

Eva, Nina, Connie, Jackie, Carrie, Anne, Victoria, Craig, Harry, Barbara, Maureen, Lee, 

Lois, Henry, Jeff, Alice, Herb, and Mike and his family. We pray for all the departed, and 

for all those who mourn. 

 

 



The Church of the Good Shepherd, Granite Springs| The Shepherd’s Voice Newsletter  

 

34 

COMING EVENTS  
SEPTEMBER, OCTOBER, and NOVEMBER 

¶ September 6, Sunday ς Seniors (11 am) 

¶ September 7, Monday ς WritersΩ Group 

¶ September 11, Friday ς WOCOGS 

¶ September 13,  Sunday ς Outreach Meeting (11 am) 

¶ September 14, Monday  -  Holy Cross (Evening Prayer & Chickenfest 6:30 pm) 

¶ September 17, Thursday ς VESTRY 

¶ September 20, Sunday ς Blessing of the Backpacks & Sunday School Registration 

¶ September 20, Sunday ς Arts Jam (12-4 pm)  

¶ September 26, Saturday ς Oktoberfest (Evening Prayer 5 pm, Dinner to follow) 

¶ September 27, Sunday ς Search Committee Commission 

¶ October 4, Sunday ς Seniors, Support Connection Walk 

¶ October 5, Monday ς Poetry 

¶ October 8, Thursday ς VESTRY 

¶ October 9, Friday ς WOCOGS 

¶ October 22, Thursday ς Awards Dinner  

¶ October 24, Saturday ς Diocesan Youth Rally 

¶ October 25, Sunday ς Halloween Party following 10 am service 

¶ November 1, Sunday ς !ƭƭ {ŀƛƴǘΩǎ 5ŀȅ:  Slow Cooked Luncheon to follow 10am 

Service & Seniors 

¶ November 2, Monday ς Poetry 

¶ November 13, Friday ς WOCOGS 

¶ November 14, Saturday ς Diocesan Convention 

¶ November 19, Thursday ς VESTRY 

¶ November 26, Thursday ς Thanksgiving Day Mass (10 am) 

 


